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       As your current Farm Bureau 

President I wanted to give an update. 

October of 2015 Toni Ann Fischer was 

hired as our manager and Rebecca 

Fischer as our media outreach 

coordinator.  We, as a board, wanted to 

continue the quarterly newsletter and 

wanted to plan ahead with some 

succession planning. Toni Ann took the 

reins of the day-to-day management 

and Rebecca is working on media and 

the newsletter, what a great team. Our 

newsletter continues to give you 

updates and keeps you informed of 

issues in the county, state, and national 

levels.  Our membership has continued 

to grow which keeps us in fair shape 

financially.  

     California Farm Bureau Federation 

has not had a membership dues 

increase since 2004. With the loss of a 

$5,000,000 agreement with State Fund 

and other losses of revenue, State Farm 

Bureau had no other choice but to bring 

forth a By-Law Amendment to increase  

the membership dues. During the 

California Farm Bureau Federationôs 

2016 Annual Meeting, an increase to 

the membership dues was voted on 

and passed by the House of 

Delegates. The membership dues 

were raised $25 per agriculture 

membership and raised an additional 

$5 per year for a total of three years. 

This increase was a substantial 

amount and Calaveras County Farm 

Bureau had to raise our dues at a 

minimum of $40 dollars to receive 

the same amount back to the county.  

After many discussions during board 

meetings, at the advice of the Finance 

Committee, the Board decided to 

increase our Agriculture membership 

from $85 to $140 and Associate 

members from $72 to $95. We realize 

this is a high increase, but this is 

necessary to continue the level of 

service California Farm Bureau 

Federation and Calaveras County 

Farm Bureau provides.   

       Our local County Farm Bureau 

has been very active for many years 

and as a small county farm bureau we 

have been (continued on page 4)
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Ag Day 2017  

For more pictures, check out our Facebook  page!  

Ag Day 2017 was warmer than it was last year, 

but we still had a great turn out. My niece and 

nephew accompanied me as I ran about, trying to 

get pictures of everything. Or was I accompanying 

them as they ran around, looking at everything they 

could? I think it was the latter. The goats were a 

favorite for my niece, and my nephew gazed 

longingly at Stuart Mastôs bright orange tractor. 

Speaking of orange, they also got to sample 

oranges, and jelly on crackers. So they had plenty to 

nibble on before lunch. My niece was so tired from 

running around, she fell fast asleep in her mamaôs 

arms before we even got through the lunch line! It 

was a busy but fun day, for all ages. 

Thank you, presenters (listed to the right) who 

took the time to come out to the Calaveras County 

Fairgrounds to educate kids about the importance of 

agriculture. Also thanks to Rosemary Giannini for 

organizing the presenters and the schools. Both Bret 

Harte and Calaveras FFA students worked as tour 

guides, so thank you for helping and thanks to their 

teachers Jason Weatherby, Kevin Hesser, Mariah 

Kuntz, Carrie Phillips, and Trevor Airola for 

sending them out.  

Also thanks to Steve Kafka, Brady DeBois, 

Eloise Fischer, Tim Folendorf, Lyn Norfolk, 

Amanda Berry, and Mark Fischer for doing the 

cooking. 

-Rebecca Fischer 

Thank You, Presenters!  

 
Chris Thom - Bees 

Lisa Larsen - Dairy Council 

Debbie Powell - Master Gardener 

Justice Rasmussen - Beef Production 

Kevin Wright - Ag Commissioner 

Stacey Landreth - Sunflower Farming 

Sue Mosbacher - Jams and Jellies with the UC 

Agricultural and Natural Resources 

Kathryn Mewhinney - Logging 

Richard Lokey - Cattle Trucking 

Sue and Randy Metzger - Walnuts 

Victoria Fischer - Meat Packaging 

Libby Rader-Kassick - Beef Bi-Products 

Mark Fischer - Cowboy Gear 

Kasey Musachia - Goats and Soaps 

Stuart Mast - Tractor 

Chris Marcus - 4-H Council 

Carolyn Lanza and Kevin Moss - Tuolumne 

Resource Conservation District 

Lili Jacobs - FoodCorps 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/Calaveras-County-Farm-Bureau-116032701790046/photos/?tab=album&album_id=1377755532284417
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 Announcements 
It has been a little over a year since the 

Butte Fire blazed through Calaveras County. 

Weôve come a long way, but there are some 

who are still recovering. But thanks to a fund 

generously donated to us by Placer County 

Farm Bureau and Dan Macon, CCFB has been 

able to help a few youth projects for the 

upcoming county fair. 

The first group we were able to help were 

the wood working projects of Mountain Ranch. 

The project leader Skip Sharp and the kids came 

to our meeting to show us what the kids had 

made, and to go over a list of supplies they 

needed replaced after they were lost to the Butte 

Fire. 

Next, Landen Lopez from Mountain Ranch 

4-H was donated money to help out with his 

rabbit project. 

And last, but not least, Maddie and Dominic 

DeAngelis. Maddie is doing a photography 

project and some scrapbooking, and Dominic 

had a welding project. 

Landen, Maddie, Dominic and their parents 

came to our March meeting to receive their 

checks. Look out for their projects at our 

upcoming county fair! 

Youth Projects Benefit from 

Butte Fire Fund 
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UPDATES TO CALAVERAS COUNTY 

PESTICIDE REGULATIONS 

There are many new updates to pesticide 

regulations that will be taking effect soon! If 

you would like more information, you can call 

the Calaveras Agricultural Commissioner at 

(209) 754-6504. Or visit their website at: 

http://envhmgmt.calaverasgov.us/Agriculture/

AgricultureServices.aspx  

successful on your behalf. Your board and staff are 

actively engaged in many county, state and federal 

issues which affect all of us as producers. Each year 

more and more time has been spent trying to stay 

abreast of the issues and this has increased our 

needed staff time. Calaveras County Farm Bureau 

values your membership, our staff and board will 

continue to stay connected with the issues that may 

affect you and give updated information as to what is 

going on in the County, State and National level. We 

are a membership driven organization and as a group 

we can and will stay strong and our voice will be 

heard. This county board and the staff is dedicated 

and a strong advocate for agriculture. If you as a 

member have questions about the increase of dues, 

please feel free to call me at (209) 772-2830 or email 

me at calcofb@aol.com. 
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